ESSENDINE PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the meeting of Essendine Parish Council held at Essendine Village Hall on Thursday 18th. May 2017 at 6.00pm
Those present: Councillors Ian Collis (IC) in the chair, Bob Trickey (BT), Kevin Ayton (KA), and Clerk Derek Patience. Also present were County Councillors David Wilby (DW) and Chris Parsons (CP), and 1 member of the public, Mr. David Burt (DB).
	Item
	Minute
	Action


	1. Open Forum
2.Apologies for Absence

3. Declarations of Interests

4. Police Matters
5. Minutes of Previous Meetings
6. Matters Arising

7. Correspondence

8. Finance

9. Play Area 
10. Any Other Business
11.Date of Next Meeting

	Mr. Burt commented further on the reaction to the Precept increase and felt that the Council should consider its position carefully next year to ensure that sufficient reserves are maintained for contingencies, such as occurred with the Play Area this year.
None
None.

LA had reported to the Annual Parish Meeting earlier in the evening.
Minutes of the meeting held on 16th. March 2017 were approved on the proposal of KA, seconded BT, all in favour
Minutes of the meeting held on 27th.April 2017 were approved on the proposal of IC seconded BT, all in favour

Meadow Park Industrial Estate: The Clerk had written to the Planning Committee along the lines suggested at the March meeting, but no response had been received. CP advised the meeting that the application had received approval today, but it was not clear whether the PC’s views on access had been acted upon. KA felt that if not the PC should express its views strongly as to whether there was any point in the council making comments, in the light of this and other recent planning consents.
17-Apr-17

Biffa

Invoice Dog Bins £117 Jan- March

17-Apr-17

LRALC

Membership invitation

17-Apr-17

Creative Play

Revised Quotation & Pro-forma invoice

21-Apr-17

M. Waterworth

Essendine Precept

24-Apr-17

RCC

Integrated Transport

24-Apr-17

Awards for All

Grant confirmation

24-Apr-17

Creative Play

Update

24-Apr-17

RCC

Planning Refusal -1 Glen Crescent

04-May-17

Planning Aid England

Material Polanniung Considerations

04-May-17

Rutland Camra

Your local as a community asset

04-May-17

Biffa

Statement

04-May-17

Creative Play

Statement/Invoice £3552.80

04-May-17

RCC

Parish Briefing

06-May-17

Plough Env. Services

Invoice £200 Grass cutting April

06-May-17

Plough Env.Services

Invoice £35 Play Area April

The Clerk reported on the current position. This showed receipts of £19,000 (Precept of £15,000 and Awards for All grant £4,000), and expenditure totalling £7,192, including £6,705 on play area refurbishments, leaving a current balance of £17,127. 
On the proposal of BT, seconded KA, all in favour, it was agreed to make a donation of £500 to St. Mary’s PCC towards graveyard maintenance costs.

Refurbishments are now complete, although there have been some comments from residents regarding the absence of an infant’s swing. This was because the legal requirements for the distances between apparatus had changed since the play area was originally installed, and there was now no room for it. It had been suggested by the installer that one of the existing swings could be replaced with a cradle swing. The Clerk has arranged for a quote for this replacement from Creative Play.
DB commented that the area frequently becomes untidy with loose bark, and agreed to sweep it from time to time.

BT agreed to make, and keep a record of, regular inspections of the area.
None

On a date to be arranged in July

There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 6.55pm.
	Clerk

DB
BT
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